MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE

NOVEMBER 8, 2016 HELD AT QUAKER HILL 7:00 P.M.

Board members present included Norma Wright, Ben Lukacek, Murlin Clark, and Ernest Hendricks. Also in attendance were A.J. Sickmann, Joseph Kaiser, Carol Polver, Rhonda Ozbun, Annie Chasteen and Doug Brenneke.

President Hendricks called the meeting to order and called for a motion on the minutes of the October meeting. Mr. Clark moved, seconded by Mr. Lukacek, to approve the minutes as corrected. Unanimous.

Mr. Hendricks gave an update on the inter-local agreement, stating that in the first month of its existence, warnings were given to speeders but now they are allowing vehicles to exceed up to fifteen MPH over the speed limit. However, this will changed to a limit of fewer MPH. He also noted that signs are being prepared for Waterfall Road by A Plus Signs.

Mr. Hendricks read a letter from Plan Commission member, Daryl Honaker, who has resigned his position. He also relatey that Quaker Hill Drive has been blocked by a gate and fence.

He then discussed the fire contract, which remains unsigned until more data are forthcoming.

A request from an Amanda Cole of Lexington, KY has been received about the property situated at 3 North Drive. Properties at 1506 Linda Lane and 1516 Chester Boulevard are slated to receive letters from the town attorney.

Pam and Jan Passmore have purchased the former Stults house and the property at 50 Waterfall Road, offered at public auction, did not sell.

The possibility of wind power's approval in Wayne County has slowed Mr. Higinbotham's progress of completing the Spring Grove Comprehensive Plan.

President Hendricks announced that the December meeting will commence at 6:00 pm with the group then moving to the Olde Richmond Inn by 7:15.

Mr. Lukacek then moved, seconded by Mr. Clark, adjournment at 7:48. Unanimous.

Josep	h L.	Kaiser	
Secret	ary	Pro-ter	m